### **BV QUAD RIDERS - 2017**



August 16, 2017
Meeting commenced: 7:05 pm
Minutes from last meeting:
Members present: Dave, Gord, Bruce and Gary. Presentations by the IMA's members Eugene
Bekar and Chris DeHoog

Treasurers Report:

#### Old Business:

- Dome Project. Nothing new from RSTBC on work to be done.
- Damage from Beavers to one of our Moricetown / Suskwa Bridges. Nothing to report on this from our directors. Anyone been out there lately??
- Raffle tickets for the Power Saw Raffle. We need to start handing books back in as Draw is coming up Sept 9<sup>th</sup> Power Ride Weekend. We would like all books handed in by August 31<sup>st</sup> please. Looking for volunteers to man a table and sell raffle tickets at Power Ride event up till draw time at 2:00 pm.

#### **New Business:**

Thank you to everyone who came out on Sunday to our Poker Ride on Sunday the 13<sup>th</sup>. This year's event saw more hands sold and the biggest 50 / 50 draw yet! Weather somewhat cooperated with a few sprinkles but everyone came back dry and ready for a hot dog and smokie.

**Special thanks to all our volunteers,** without your help these events are not possible. We had a group from Houston who rode for their first time up the Dome and were impressed with our riding area and hopefully will be back again next year. Good to see one of our local dealers out there supporting the club and the event. Hope everyone had a good time. See you next year.

 Trailer is here. Big thank you to Steve and Russ at Wayside for the great service. We have asked our sponsors for decals to place on the trailer as thanks for helping us out.

### **BV QUAD RIDERS - 2017**



Eugene Bekar and Chris DeHoog were in attendance to update us on what their group (Intensive Motorized) is after at Pine Creek. They will be asking for people to clear trail in the Pine Creek Area on September 10<sup>th</sup>. They have approx. 700 meters of clearing (small poplar etc) that will allow access into the Pine Creek area. This riding area is of substantial size and has possibilities for a "loop" that could be a potential Poker Ride area. Please consider coming out and helping on the 10<sup>th</sup> as it could benefit both our groups!



 Trail signage, we need to discuss what we need and get started. Harold has volunteered to look into what we need for signage and get back to us. Thanks Harold.

#### **Upcoming Rides:**

Starr basin ride August 20<sup>th</sup>. We have been informed that a slide has closed the trail. We will know Saturday whether there is a way around this section or whether the ride will be cancelled. I asked for names of members interested in going in on Sunday and will contact them with an update. For those who did not put their names on the list, please call Dave Tolton 250-877-3204 for update if ride is a go!

## **BV QUAD RIDERS - 2017**



# Sundays Winners



Left to Right 1<sup>st</sup> Prize Winner \$300 went to Brett Tolton from Burns Lake. Second Prize \$200 went to Gord Stavast of Smithers and Third Prize \$100 went to Donna Smith from Smithers.

Our 50 / 50 draw this year was worth \$95 and went to Dennis Beck from Smithers.

Congratulations and Thank you from the BV Quad Riders for making this year our best yet! See you all next year<sup>©</sup>